
Chippewa Valley Boosters – Band and Color Guard

Chippewa Valley High School
18300 19 Mile Road
Clinton Township, MI 48038

Meeting Minutes February 8,2024 6:00 pm

Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm by Jeremy Suydam.

Director’s Remarks – Mr. Hoey

a. Winter Band Concert will be on 2/15/24 @ 7pm.Wyandot and Algonquin
will be performing with Concert, Symphonic and Wind bands.

b. The District Band festival will be 3/8/24 and will be held at Dakota High
School.

Regular Business
A- Reading of the Minutes: January minutes accepted.

B- Treasurers Report for November – Presented by: Vicki Schembri
Beginning balance as of 12/30/2023 was $40,161.61

1. Deductions of $8,905.16 include: MCGC competition fee,
MCGC start up, MCGC hospitality and reimbursement fee,
student and chaperone monies to travel agency,

2. Deposits of $13,505.65 include: show shirts, corporate
match for vertical raise, MCGC start up and returned
collection, SMB concessions, and Kroger rewards.

3. Ending balance as of 01/31/2024 is $44,762.10

Any questions regarding Treasurer Report/Student accounts please email
Vicki Schembri at cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com.

Uniforms- Jennifer Sankiewicz
1- I am looking for someone that will train with me, so that they can
take over. My husband is going to retire sooner than expected, so I
really, really need to find someone to take over for me.

mailto:cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com


Old Business- Jeremy Suydam
1- MCGC was a huge success. Financially with this happening we

are sitting at around $45,000 which means we are doing really good.
2- Final trip payments are due soon. We have 6 students that have

money in their accounts, if they do not have a parent sign the form to have
it go towards their trip, it will go into the general band fund.

New Business-Jeremy Suydam

1- Scholarship Fundraiser- We will be hosting our 2nd annual
Scholarship fundraiser on Sunday, March 3, 2024 at Freddy’s Bar and Grill.
There will be 2 bands playing for the day. We will have raffle baskets and we
are looking for donations for them. Advanced tickets will be available until the
Thursday before the event.

.

2- 2024-2025- Band Booster Board elections- Please consider
becoming a board member. We are always looking for new parents that can help
with this. Nominations will begin in March and close in April. Voting of new
board members takes place in May. We are losing 2 members this year as they
are Senior moms.

3- Band Camp will start on July 29, 2024. It will be 2 weeks long
and we are starting to look for parents to run camp.

Schedule of Upcoming Events:

2/15/24- Winter Band Concert
3/03/24 - Scholarship Fundraiser at Freddy’s Bar and Grill

See schedule on-line – www.cvhs-bands.com

http://www.cvhs-bands.com


Meet Adjourned – motion to adjourn was made and accepted at 6:35pm

Attendees: Erik Harriman, Jeremy Suydam, Julie Havard, Stephen Jorgensen,
Vicki Schembri, Vickie Pelky, Jeanine Bruwier, Jennifer Sankiewicz, Jennifer
Cleland, Bonnie McEvoy, Karen Durak, and Mike Durak

Respectfully submitted by Julie Havard

2022/2023 Band Booster Board Members

Tim Hoey, Band Director thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us

Jeremy Suydam, President cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com

Jeanine Bruwier, Vice President cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com

Vicki Schembri, Treasurer cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com

Jeanine Bruwier, Ways & Means cvhsbbfundraising@gmail.com

Vickie Pelkey, Corresponding Secretary cvhsbbmail@gmail.com

Julie Havard, Recording Secretary juleshav1108@gmail.com
Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniforms sankie71@gmail.com
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